
FDA  banning  most  artificial
trans fats
By Sabrina Tavernise, New York Times

The Food and Drug Administration last week proposed measures
that would all but eliminate artificial trans fats, the artery
clogging  substance  that  is  a  major  contributor  to  heart
disease in the United States, from the food supply.

Under the proposal, which is open for public comment for 60
days, the agency would declare that partially hydrogenated
oils, the source of trans fats, were no longer “generally
recognized as safe,” a legal category that permits the use of
salt and caffeine, for example.

That means companies would have to prove scientifically that
partially  hydrogenated  oils  are  safe  to  eat,  a  very  high
hurdle given that scientific literature overwhelmingly shows
the contrary. The Institute of Medicine has concluded that
there is no safe level for consumption of artificial trans
fats.

“That will make it a challenge, to be honest,” said Michael R.
Taylor, deputy commissioner for foods at the FDA.

Dr. Margaret A. Hamburg, the agency’s commissioner, said the
rules could prevent 20,000 heart attacks and 7,000 deaths from
heart disease each year.
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